February 25, 2015

Quite a meeting for the last Wednesday in February. Vic Martin mentored Renan on being Sheriff, Al Holmes was the Mystery Man (and what a Mystery he is), and Bob Zakar showed up. President Marxer took hold of the meeting at 6:32 P.M., he started ringing his bell, with Skip Armstrong telling him to use the microphone (to talk, not ring the bell).

Herr Marxer brought up a new guest singer for GBA. Mark V, who sounded like Justin Bieber, did a wonderful job. Al Holmes was fined for having "Rotary" Propaganda on his Treasurer's table.

Adrienne came in a bit late and was fined for "being too dolled up", first time I have ever seen a fine for looking good.

Speakers for the evening, were from Henry Ford College. The President and one of the V.P.s (writer did not record their names for newsletter) gave a great presentation on the school and the College's future plans.

President Mike announced that the Spring Divisional is being held at the K of C on April 18, 2015. We need members to attend. There is also a Spagetti Dinner being held on Sunday, March 8, 2015 at the K of C for Barb Butler, who is manager of the K of C, and who recently suffered a stroke. Proceeds to help pay her medical costs.

Committee Meetings ended the evening.

Dispatches from the front, Ernie Pyle

March 4,-Board Meeting Contact Pat Abbott if you plan on Gull Lake Golfing June 3,-Tigers vs. Oakland-Sign-up & pay by May 6th